## 麥神父答謝信

January 4, 1974

Dear Members of Taiwanese Alliance:

Greetings! Father Glass has told me of your most generous gift to assist John Jack Huang(支机以). Wo doubt both Father Glass and John Jack have conveyed their deep appreciation. Happy to have found so much willingness to help John Jack. When I first met Huang Tsao-hsien, I wrote:

Our paths crossed You'd have helped him too He isn't heavy with many helping

This has been proven over and over again. The world is full of good people-some thing we need to hear more often.

Even before I met John Jack I learned that many people had sacrificed much because they wanted John Jack to be able to have another look at the side of life. For my part, I can not say it too often, John Jack has done more for me than I've done for him. God did not permit so great a Cross for the shoulders of this young lad without giving him the strength to bear it and more to remind us all of many blessings we might have forgotten.

Never had a temptation to write a real book but in this case I almost have one, because of the kindnesses of people like yourselves should be known and they could fill and over flow a book. In the mean time God knows about it and His generosity will over flow on to you and yours.

A Blessed New Year

Gratefully and sinecerely,

E. J. McCabe, M.M. Boystown Miaoli, Taiwan

